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November 24, 2015

VIA WEB PORTAL AND OVERNIGHT MAIL

Mr. Steven King, Executive Director and Secretary

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive, SW

Olympia, WA  98504

Re:
Docket Nos. UE-152149 and UG-152150

Dear Mr. King:

On November 5, 2015, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (“Commission”) notified Puget Sound Energy (“PSE”) that it was rejecting certain tariff sheets because the sheets referenced “Puget Sound Energy, Inc.” rather than “Puget Sound Energy.”  Following communications with Commission staff, PSE filed a Notice of Name Change and Tariff Adoption for its electric and gas tariffs.  The filing was posted to the Commission’s records management system, assigned Docket Nos. UE-152149 and UG-152150, and scheduled to appear on the No Action portion of the Agenda of the November 27, 2015 Open Meeting.  The Commission’s records center subsequently requested that PSE re-submit its Notice of Name Change and Tariff Revision using the Commission’s forms.  PSE did so on November 16, 2015.  On November 17, 2015 the Commission’s records center requested that PSE again re-submit its Notice of Name Change and Tariff Revision with certain edits. 

By this letter PSE respectfully requests withdrawal of its Notice of Name Change and Tariff Revision.  PSE further requests that the Commission 1) remove Docket Nos. UE-152149 and UG-152150 from the Open Meeting Agenda and 2) close the dockets.  This request for withdrawal of the above described filings is being made as a result of communications with Commission staff regarding the procedures for tariff adoptions.   

The request to withdraw the filings described herein is being made on behalf of Eric Englert, who has such authority.  

If you have any questions in this matter please contact me at (425) 635-1419.

Very truly yours,
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Donna L. Barnett
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